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A Message From the District Governor 
 
March is here and we are warming up. Lots of snow in 
February but I was able to have DG Visits to all of the clubs 
that were scheduled. I visited three clubs with in person 
meetings and one club using Zoom. I held the GAT meeting 
and the #3 Cabinet Meeting by Zoom. I do believe that the 
covid-19 situation is working its way out of our lives as more 
and more of us are able to be vaccinated. It is going to be 
great to have service projects, fund raisers, meetings and 
social events coming back into play. I know that everyone is 
tired of this pandemic. Some have given there all and I am 
truly sorry that this has happened in many families. I do offer 
my condolences to all that have suffered with covid-19 and 
pray that it will end soon. I am very happy that our District is 
moving ahead with leader training, the NAMI program, 
Beacon Lodge fund raising and a whole lot of other positive 
activities. 

 
District Governor Tom Jones 

I am very happy to see that the Jacobus Lioness are working to become a Lioness Lions Club and will 
continue to serve their community just as they have for many years. I likewise am saddened that 
other Lioness Clubs have decided not to become Lioness Lions Clubs. It is my hope that many of the 
dedicated, hardworking, and talented Ladies that were members of those disbanded Lioness Clubs 
will join a Lions Club so that they can continue to provide the service as they have always done. A 
Lions Club will surely be blessed to have these Ladies become members of their club. I will be 
contacting clubs that I was not able to visit with the hope of finding a date that will work for me and 
the clubs for a DG Visit before my term ends. If you are in one of those clubs, please be considering a 
date that will work for my DG Visit and contact me.  
 

Stay Safe and Healthy, 
Work to make it great to be a Lion, 
Remember that Kindness Matters 
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A Message From 1st VDG Elect/D-GLT Dan Brant 

 
 

 

Now we are to March and soon it will be the beginning of spring.  That is great of course because our 
days will include longer periods of light and warmer temperatures.  It also means by the end of the 
month that we are three quarters of the way through the Lions year.  We must begin thinking about 
nominating officers for next year in our local Lions Clubs. Will you consider being a Vice President or 
Secretary or Treasurer or Tail Twister or whatever position is needed? If we all take our turn, the 
burden (or blessing) doesn’t then fall on a few. Did I hear you say, you wouldn’t know where to start?  
There is a lot of help available to everyone. Past officers in your club can help. LCI has great materials 
available for virtually every Lions Club position. And, if you look later in this Newsletter, there are 
Spring Seminars available in the Zoom format for incoming club officers.  I think that means there 
should be no excuses.  Am I correct? 
 
 I have now personally been a Lion for nearly 40 years, having joined the Newville Lions Club in 
October, 1982. Over the years I have been President of our Club multiple times, the Treasurer, a 3rd, 
2nd and 1st Vice President, and Club Secretary for part of a year. I was on many of the club’s 
committees at one time or another and chaired some of them more than once. I was working during 
many of those years, and for some of the years was helping my wife raise our children. I am not telling 
you this to “brag”. I wasn’t always “stellar” at my Lion’s offices, but I did my best. Other Lions were 
typically understanding and supportive. That was what we were (and are) all doing. We are doing 
volunteer service in lives that are often already pretty full of things to do. Are you following me now?  
It isn’t always easy, but it is important because WE SERVE. As you know of course, Tom Jones is your 
District Governor this year and I am the 1st Vice District Governor, which presumably means that I will 
be the District Governor elect for FY 2021/2022. That thought has me pretty nervous right at the 
moment.  With your support, I hope to serve you successfully next year. 
 
 I want to add one quick word on another subject before ending this note. In the past week, I 
noticed an email from Immediate Past International President Gudrun Yngvadottir. She is the current 
Chairperson of the Lions Clubs International Foundation. She was sharing the LCIF Annual Report for 
2019-2020. Wow!  It is a wonderful document. I think LCIF disbursed more than $30 million in grants 
last year in its mission to “serve communities locally and globally, giving hope and impacting lives.” 
Because our dues cover the administrative costs for disbursing and managing these funds, nearly all 
of the funds go directly to the service projects themselves.  That is something we can all be proud of.   
Hope everyone has a great month. 
Sincerely, 1st VDG Dan Brant 
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Message From 2nd VDG Keith Shoff 

Fellow Lions, Lioness’ and Leos. 

Finally, most of the winter is coming to a close, the COVID rates are starting to fall and vaccinations 

are proceeding. Not as fast as we’d all hoped, but at least there is action. This month, I want to focus 

briefly on the work of our NAMI Team, (North American Membership Initiative). This group of 

dedicated Lions, under the leadership of NAMI Champion PDG Lisa Griffie, has been meeting regularly 

to work on a membership strategy that will provide a roadmap under which the District, and Zones 

can support Clubs to achieve three objectives. 

The purpose of NAMI is to 

1. Rejuvenate Districts with New Clubs (DG Tom is currently has a goal to start a new club within 
the District area)  

2. Revitalize clubs with new members 
3. Re-Motivate members with new fellowships and exciting ways to serve 

 

Under this structure, the District, the Zones, and the Clubs have a role to play in achieving these 

objectives. At each level (District, Zone and Club), leaders need to brainstorm ideas, select specific 

actions, and develop plans to achieve these goals. We do not need to focus on the negative of the 

COVID but should focus on the future. NAMI will be around for many years and we can build and grow 

as time goes on. This will be a collaborative effort working in conjunction with 1st VDG Dan’s goals 

that he is currently preparing for his year as District Governor and DGE’s in the future as well. Please 

mention in all of your meetings that PDG Lisa is available to come out either virtually or in person to 

discuss NAMI and help clubs get rejuvenated and focused on Service! The NAMI Team can provide all 

the necessary things, as well as helping to evaluate, plan and make it happen!  

In times like these, it may not seem like we are making a difference -  BUT we ARE- even the little 

things we do affects someone’s life.  

I continue to encourage all the Zone Chairs and Club Presidents to reach out and check on the 

members in their respective areas. Let’s make sure that we take care of our own as well because we 

can’t serve others without having healthy members. Where there is a need there is a Lion, even if a 

Lion is the one in need. 
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CLUB SECRETARIES AND CLUB ADMINISTRATORS 
 

Service Reporting in MyLion 
Club Secretaries and Administrators are reminded to complete their service activity reports in MyLion. 
Creating an event by using "Plan Future Activity" prior to the event allows other people to see your 
event who might want to attend or volunteer.  However, it requires that you go back into MyLion 
after the event, enter follow-up information, and submit the report.   Waiting until after an event and 
using "Report Past Activity" is easier and less time consuming than creating an activity prior to the 
event and then having to go back and finalize the report.  Use the following steps when reporting an 
activity after it has occurred: 
 1 From the "Member Portal" page, click on "MyLion" icon. 
 2 At the top of the page, click on "Report Past Activity." 
 3 This should bring up a page showing both "Unreported Activities" and "Reported 
Activites."  Before you go on to report a new activity, finalize any unreported activities you see from 
July 1, 2020 until now.  Activities dated prior to July 1, 2020, cannot be reported. 
 4 To report the new activity, look for the orange "Report" button at the top right corner of 
the page and click on it. 
 5 Name the activity and complete the form.  Enter a picture if you have one.  Who knows, 
it might appear in the LION magazine! 
 6 Click on "Save" at the bottom of the page, make sure all of you information is correct, 
and then click on "Submit."  Your activity will not be reported until you click "Submit." 
If you have any trouble reporting your club's activities, contact PDG Dennis Cope for assistance:  
dennis.cope@icloud.com, 717-677-6283 
 
 

VISION EXAM AND GLASSES GIFT CERTIFICATES 
Each zone chairperson currently has VSP Gift Certificates, which provide a vision exam and, if needed, 
glasses for low income individuals who meet eligibility requirements.  If your club receives a request 
for assistance with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your zone chairperson and ask for a 
certificate.  This will help your club save funds that can then be used for other needs.  The current 
batch of certificates expire on August 27, 2021. 
  

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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Lions International Peace Poster Winners Announced 

I am very much honored to share with you the winners of the Lions International Peace Poster 

Contest for 2020/2021.  

The theme for the Peace Poster Contest this year was, “Peace Through  Service.” And, what a journey 

it has been for all of us this past year with the many challenges that were presented to us. It has, also, 

been an exceptional year of challenges and adaptations for our schools. Because of this, we did have 

fewer children able to participate in the contest. However, those that did, completed an amazing job 

in demonstrating their artistic ability, interpretation of the theme, and their originality. This year, we 

had 111 children create beautiful posters. 

I do want to say a big thank-you and commend the clubs that were able to sponsor students in the 

contest this year. The clubs that did participate were: the Arendtsville Lions Club, the Newville Lions 

Club and the Upper Adams Lions Club. The Apple City Leo Club (sponsored by the Arendtsville Lions 

Club), also, participated in the process and contributed to the prize money that was awarded for the 

top 15 winners . I am so proud of all three clubs for taking that extra step to sponsor a group of 

students and their teachers that allowed their students to participate!  In addition, I know that there 

were some clubs who were trying to sponsor children, but, were unable to do so because of 

restrictions for this year. Thank-you to those clubs for putting forth the effort. Please do not be 

discouraged! 

I am hoping that this coming year will be a much more successful year in encouraging clubs to offer 

this wonderful opportunity to children by sponsoring them in the Peace Poster Contest. The theme 

for the 2021/2022 contest is “We Are All Connected.” This is, certainly, one of the many lessons we 

have learned over this year. Our likenesses far out way our differences! I can only imagine how the 

youth in our district will put this theme to paper in creating their beautiful posters. Zone Chairs, 

please encourage the clubs in your zone to get involved in this incredible program for our youth! 

I have already purchased a number of Peace Poster Kits. So, let me know how many you need and I 

will see that you get them. The cost of each kit remains at $11.95.  

Also, the Lions International Essay contest was created to offer an opportunity for visually impaired 

young people to express their vision of world peace. Information about the essay contest is available 

on the LCI website.  
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And, now let’s celebrate this year’s winners! As mentioned, the theme for 2020/2021 was “Peace 

Through   Service.” The children did an extraordinary job in using their creativity, their talent, and 

their introspectiveness in demonstrating this theme in their posters. DG Tom and I were put to work 

in choosing the winners and their placements. But, that is a problem we love to have!  I am always so 

impressed at what the students create at such a young age. All of our winning students were just 11 

years old when they created their posters!  

Our district’s honorable mention winner is Mya Welsh sponsored by 

the Newville Lions Club. Mya is in the 6th grade at Big Springs 

Middle School. Her favorite subject is English and Language Arts 

because she enjoys reading and writing. In school, Mya plays in the 

school band and sings in the chorus. She enjoys running and 

spending time with her family. Mya would like to study early 

childhood education in college and, someday, be a teacher because 

she enjoys helping people learn new things. Mya’s quote about 

world peace which she wrote on the back of her poster was, 

“Without peace, we would be alone, forever.” 

 

 

Our district’s third place winner is Leslie Raya 

sponsored by the Arendtsville Lions Club. Leslie is a 

6th grader at the Upper Adams Intermediate School. 

Leslie, also, lists as her favorite subject, English and 

Language Arts, because she gets to write her own 

stories. She enjoys participating in art challenges and 

the STEM program which includes science, 

technology, engineering, and mathematics. She hopes 

to study art in college and work in a job where she 

uses her artistic skills. Leslie’s quote about world 

peace was, “I was thinking about all the people who 

are trying to save people’s lives and the peace they 

were bringing. “ 
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Our district’s second place winner is Adriana Celis sponsored by the Upper 

Adams Lions Club. Adriana is in the 6th grade at Upper Adams Intermediate 

School. Adriana’s quote about world peace was, “When I think about 

peace, I think about equal rights, everyone respects each other, and a 

clean and peaceful world. “ 

 

 

 

Our district’s first place winner is Emily Acuitlapa-

Zaldivar sponsored by the Arendstville Lions Club. 

Emily is a 6th grader at the Upper Adams 

Intermediate School. Emily’s favorite subjects in 

school are Science and Art Class. In school, she 

enjoys participating in STEM club and SOLE Sisters, 

a program about exercise. For hobbies, Emily 

enjoys baking pies, cakes, and cookies. In college, 

Emily would like to study Art and learn more 

about baking. As far as a career, she would like to 

become an art therapist or a baker or both! 

Emily’s quote about world peace was, “I included 

everyone that helps in the world through service 

on my poster. I wanted it to be original.” 

What an outstanding job each of the young ladies did in creating their peace posters! I am so proud of 

all of the participants! I will be delivering their certificates of achievement and the monetary award 

from the district to each of the sponsoring clubs.  

I am truly looking forward to this coming year’s contest. I hope you are, too! Please let me know if 

there is any way I can help your club to become an active sponsor in the Lions International Peace 

Poster Contest. Contact me at hullmannt@aol.com or call (717)428-3659 or (717)600-7642.Lion Patti 

Hullmann, District 14-C Peace Poster Chair 

 

 

mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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100th ANNIVERSARY FOR VISION RESOURCES OF CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA 

WELLSPAN - YORK HOSPITAL MOBILE PLAYROOM 

 

(Zone Chair Lion Theresa A. Craley and Aimee Friedrich, MSN, RN, CPN – Pediatric Nurse Manager, WellSpan – 

York Hospital) 

 

 Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation and Lions Zone 4-B, District 14-C partnered to be able to 
donate $2,200.00 for WellSpan – York Hospital’s Pediatric Department to purchase a “Mobile 
Playroom” for children who are staying with the hospital while they are recovering from illness. 
 Well Span – York Hospital’s Pediatric Department was displaced because the hospital needed 
their room for COVID 19 patients.  The department had to leave all toys behind and locked away.  This 
new Mobile Playroom will give the department the ability to have toys for the ill children during their 
stay at the hospital. 
 Thanks to the Pennsylvania Service Foundation for their grant and the generous contributions 
from the Dallastown Lions Club, Dallastown Leo Club, Jacobus Lions Club, Jacobus Lioness Club, New 
Freedom Lions Club, Shrewsbury Area Centennial Lions Club, Susquehannock Leo Club, and the 
Stewartstown Lions Club, this Mobile Playroom can be a reality!  Thanks also to Jessica Herrold, Child 
Life Specialist & Reach Out and Read Coordinator and Aimee Friedrich, MSN, RN, CPN, Pediatric Nurse 
Manager, both of WellSpan – York Hospital for all of their work toward this amazing project! 
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DISTRICT 14-C RUBBER DUCKY RACE 

 

PROCEEDS BENEFIT BEACON LODGE 

1 ticket - $5.00; 3 tickets - $10.00 

1st Place  -  $200.00 

2nd Place  -  $150.00 

3rd Place  -  $100.00 

4th Place - $ 50.00 

5th Place - $25.00 

6th – 10th Place - $10.00 

Last Place Duck will receive their donation for that ticket returned. 

 

Race will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2021 
South Branch of Codorus Creek in Glen Rock, Pennsylvania 

Beginning at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Come and cheer for your duck! 
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Coming Soon to the Dallastown Lions Club Community Park 

 
 Last year the Dallastown Lions Club, the Dallastown American Legion, Post 605, and the 
Pennsylvania Lions Foundation, completed an amazing project at the Dallastown Lions Club 
Community Park!  A brand-new playground area to serve children 2 to 5 years of age was installed in 
the spring with the special needs of handicapped children in mind.  Handicap access to the 
playground has been installed along with an autism/handicap swing and a sensory station for those 
who are sight impaired or wish to learn braille.  Along with this project was the completion of a 
brand-new regulation sized horse-shoe pit for renters and visitors to enjoy. 
 
 Now the Dallastown Lions Club, the Dallastown American Legion, Post 605, Duncan Weber, 
who is a boy scout and is working on his Eagle Scout Award with his Troup, the Dallastown Area 
Senior High School Leo Club, and the Dallastown Area Senior High School MCJROTC cadets and 
leadership will be building a bridge for easier access to our nature walking trail. 
 
 New benches have been received over the winter through a wonderful recycling program with 
Trex.  Many local non-profit organizations donated plastic for these benches.  They include; 
Dallastown Lions Club, Dallastown Area Senior High School Leo Club, Dallastown Area Senior High 
School MCJROTC, Dallastown Area Cougar Association, Zone 4-B Lions, Bethlehem United Methodist 
Church, White Rose Friends of NRA, Nell’s Market Fresh Foods, and Jerry’s Great Value!  Thanks to all 
of these amazing organizations, we have 9 new benches to install this spring. 
 
 This just goes to show what great things can be accomplished when great people work 
together to better serve their community!  Come out and see for yourself the new and improved 
Dallastown Lions Club Community Park and consider renting our facility for your next family 
gathering, reunion, or party!  
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BOUNTIFUL BLESSINGS 
https://www.bountifulblessingsinc.org/ 

 

Growing Churches 

Giving Hope 

Changing Communities 

 

Bountiful Blessings is a Christian based charity that serves need-based families of all faiths.  

Our goal is to assist working poor families and senior citizens, who are in need, during those 

temporary times of financial hardship.  It is our prayer, through supplementing these families 

with non-food items, they can get back on their feet and improve their situation. 

Immediate Need: 

Dishwashing Liquid – 8 oz to 12 oz 

Shampoo – 8 oz to 12 oz 

Paper Towels 

 

Bountiful Blessings works through 21 locations in Pennsylvania alone.  They have locations in 

Maryland and West Virginia as well.  Their main office location is in Mechanicsburg, 

Pennsylvania.  They service over 8,000 families and are in desperate need of the above items. 

If your Lion’s Club can provide some of the items that they so desperately need, please contact 

Lion ZC Theresa A. Craley at Dartha430@Comcast.net (Zone 4-B Lions).  We will come and pick 

up your items. 

  

https://www.bountifulblessingsinc.org/
mailto:Dartha430@Comcast.net
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DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB WOOD SALE 

 

$85.00 for a half of a Cord of green wood 

or 

$150.00 for a full Cord of green wood 

 

If you are interested, please contact Lion Robert Schmuck, Jr. at 

(717) 804-8555 
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Spring Seminar Series 

Club Presidents May 6, 2021 
Club Secretaries May 13, 2021 
Zone Chairs May 20, 2021 
Club Tail Twisters May 27, 2021 
Member Orientation June 3, 2021 
Our Lions Clubs Moving Forward - Post COVID      June 10, 2021 

 

Overview:  All trainings will be conducted on the District’s Zoom platform, begin at 7:00 pm and be 
finished no later than 8:30 pm. Registration details will be included in next month’s newsletter. 
 
The seminar on May 6th will be for incoming Presidents and 1st Vice Presidents and offer guidance on 
how to have a successful year.  The instructor will be PDG Dennis Cope.   
 
The seminar on May 13th will be for Secretaries, Assistant Secretaries, and Club Administrators.  The 
instructor will be PDG Kerry McKnight.  Attention will be given to the use of MYLCI and MYLION.  
 
The seminar on May 20th will be for Zone Chairs with the goal of reviewing 1) the use of binders with 
resources that have been given to Zone Chairs, 2) other resources available through LCI, and 3) the 
role of Zone Chairs with District 14C 2021/2022 Goals and Action Plans.  Instructors will be PDG 
Dennis Cope and 1st VDG/GLT-D Dan Brant. 
 
The seminar on May 27th is for Lions Club Tail Twisters and any aspiring Tail Twisters or other 
interested Lions.  The instructor will be District Secretary (2nd VDG elect), Martin Zimmerman.  Be 
advised, this session may be fun! 
 
The seminar on June 3rd is designed for first year Lions Club members. They will gain a better 
understanding of the Lions organization beyond the club level, and what it means to be a Lion.  Other 
interested Lions Club members are welcome to attend.  The instructor will be PDG Lisa Griffie 
 
The final seminar on June 10th is for all Lions Club members.  Attendees will consider whether club 
goals and plans may need to be re-evaluated and/or reset following our long COVID pause.  Current 
needs and conditions may require new services or suggest that we do things differently.  The 
instructor will be District Secretary (2nd VDG elect), Martin Zimmerman. 
 
Although we do not anticipate a spring training session for Club Treasurers, District Treasurer Phil 
Olphin will continue to assist them as needed on an individual basis.    
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Bureau of Corporations and Charitable Organizations 

Many, if not all, of our clubs should have received a notice like the one pictured below. It is important 

that clubs respond to this notice to protect the exclusive use of your club's name by your club and 

keep any other group from fraudulently using it. Clicking on the following link will take you to a form 

that needs to be submitted to the Bureau of Corporations and Charitable Organizations along with a 

required $70 fee: 

https://www.dos.pa.gov/BusinessCharities/Business/RegistrationForms/Documents/Updated%20201

7%20Registration%20Forms/Miscellaneous%20Forms/54-

503%20Decennial%20Rpt%20of%20Assn%20Cont%20Exist.pdf 

If your club did not receive a form, use the link pictured on the card below to contact the Bureau to 

see if you club is registered and if not, how to get registered. Please do not neglect this important 

responsibility. 

 

 

  

https://www.dos.pa.gov/BusinessCharities/Business/RegistrationForms/Documents/Updated%202017%20Registration%20Forms/Miscellaneous%20Forms/54-503%20Decennial%20Rpt%20of%20Assn%20Cont%20Exist.pdf
https://www.dos.pa.gov/BusinessCharities/Business/RegistrationForms/Documents/Updated%202017%20Registration%20Forms/Miscellaneous%20Forms/54-503%20Decennial%20Rpt%20of%20Assn%20Cont%20Exist.pdf
https://www.dos.pa.gov/BusinessCharities/Business/RegistrationForms/Documents/Updated%202017%20Registration%20Forms/Miscellaneous%20Forms/54-503%20Decennial%20Rpt%20of%20Assn%20Cont%20Exist.pdf
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In Memorium 

 It is with great sadness that I acknowledge the passing of the following 25 District 14C Lions from our 
district thus far in this Lions Year. I offer my condolences to their families and to the clubs that they 
belonged to. They are surely are missed by us and I pray that they rest in peace. – DG Tom Jones 
 

Arendtsville Lions Club 
Lion Richard Sharrah  

Camp Hill Lions Club 
Lion Donald C. Dietz, Lion Richard L. Gulden, Lion James Ramsey, Lion W Reed Ernst, Lion Ralph 
Klinepter 

Carlisle Lions Club 
Lion Nancy Stuck  

Dillsburg Lions Club 
Lion Jack Fowler, Lion Mark Snyder  

Mechanicsburg Lions Club 
Lion Timothy McCaulley  

New Cumberland Lions Club 
Lion Bradley T. Bert  

New Oxford Lions Club 
Lion Brenda L. Troutman  

Newville Lions Club 
Lion Joseph E. Piper Sr.  

Plainfield Lions Club 
Lion Eugene Henry  

Red Lion Lions Club 
Lion Evans N. Fishel  

Spring Grove Lions Club 
Lion Marley R. Gross, Lion Darrell E. Wildasin, Lion Merle E Messinger 

Suquehanna Lions Club 
Lion William Lowery  

Upper Adams County Lions Club 
Lion Peter Wilson  

Weigelstown Lions Club 
Lion David R. Boyer  

Windsor Lions Club 
Douglas E. Dzubinski 

York New Salem lions Club 
Lion Burnell E. Luckenbaugh  

York Springs Lions Club 
Lion Charles L. Gembe, Lion Stanley Reineker 
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District 14C New Members 
 
It is great to announce that District 14C has been able to gain 32 new members during this very 
challenging Lions Year. We welcome all of these new members and encourage them to join in our 
training programs so they can be all that they can be as Lions. I thank all of the sponsors of these new 
Lions for their services to Lions Clubs International.  
 

Arendtville Lions Club 
Lion Carol S. Powell sponsored by Lion Joseph Sharrah  
 

Dallastown Lions Club 
Lion Mark Antony sponsored by Lion D. Craley  
 

Dover Lions Club 
Lion Stephen P. Linebaugh sponsored by Lion Duane Hull  
 

Hanover West Manheim Lions Club 
Lion Adam D. Selfridge sponsored by lion Kenneth Raleigh  
 

Jacobus Lions Club 
Lion David E. Tosi sponsored by Lion Lance Beard 
 

Mechanicsburg Lions Club 
Lion Jayne K. Drake sponsored by Lion Ted Cramer  
Lion Americo Gines sponsored by Lion Christopher Stank  
Lion Brenda C. Jumper sponsored by Lion L. Frederick Lamason  
Lion Karen E. McKendry sponsored by Lion Ted Cramer  
Lion Debra J. Zezski sponsored by Lion Shirley Dixon  
Lion Lucas C. Everly sponsored by Lion Ted Cramer  
Lion Ginger K. Gines sponsored by Lion Christopher Stank  
Lion Dennis G. McKendry sponsored by Lion Ted Cramer  
Lion Barbara J. Perry sponsored by Lion Ted Cramer  
 

New Freedom Lions Club 
Michael J. Marsicano sponsored by Lion Robert Dickson  
Lion Don K. Uphouse sponsored by Lion Phil Olphin  
Lion David T. Michels sponsored by Lion Michael Summers  
 

Newville Lions Club 
Lion Vern E. Martin sponsored by Lion Daniel Brant  
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Red Lion Lions Club 

Lion Thomas H. Steele sponsored by Lion Susan Meisenhelter 
 

Shrewsbury Area Centennial Lions Club 
Lion Amy Criswell sponsored by Lion Patricia Lafleur  
Lion Preston Gaylor sponsored by Lion Michele Lefler  
Lion John O’Brien sponsored by Lion Michele Lefler  
Lion Dmitry Siperko sponsored by Lion Ronnie Owens  
Lion Sarah Frane sponsored by Lion Michele Lefler  
Lion Susan Lavery sponsored by Lion Michele Lefler  
Lion Patricia Damron sponsored by Lion Michele Lefler  
 

Spring Grove Lions Club 
Lion Charles W. Arnold sponsored by Lion Michael Flory  
 

Susquehanna Lions Club 
Lion Cody M. Santiago sponsored by Lion Randy Lowe  
 

Windsor Lions Club 
Lion Douglas E. Dzubinski sponsored by Lion Penny Dzubinski  
 

York New Salem Lions Club 
Lion Robert Strine sponsored by Lion Donald Reever  
Lion Sam Sweigart sponsored by Lion Donald Reever  
 

York Springs Lions Club 
Lion Jackson Wamsley sponsored by Lion Paul Spertzel 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
 

Submit your items to Newsletter Editor Carl Birkmeyer: carl@cbhypnosis.com. 
 

mailto:carl@cbhypnosis.com

